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All,  

I have concerns with the proposed annual one-hour minimum of CE in bias topics requirement.  While bias topics are 
certainly relevant continuing education in certain practice areas, I don’t believe that the bias topic would be relevant in 
providing actuarial services for every practicing actuary.  In the retirement area, the methods for developing 
assumptions that are not prescribed are already covered by ASOPs 27 and 35. 

Regards, 

Katherine A. Warren, FSA, MAAA, EA 

 


